THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, April 16, 2008

Place:


Patrick DeLorenzo’s, 10 Timothy Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Rob Thompson
Walter Mills

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Rob Thompson, President.  Minutes from the March 19, 2008 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.
Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that as of April 16, payment for the first quarter has been received from all homeowners except the four who have been delinquent since last year. Three of the delinquent homeowners received certified letters last month; two were returned unopened and have now been referred to the collection agency.  One was received, and the homeowner made payment of all past due amounts.  The fourth delinquent account is in bankruptcy and the court has awarded us $1,810 to cover all amounts due as of the end of 2007 (payment is expected later this year).  However, the bankrupt homeowner now is overdue for first quarter 2008.
The Common is operating within budget in 2008 in all areas. The full Treasurer’s report is included at the end of these minutes.  The report was accepted as submitted.
Discussion items

New neighbor:  

Jeff reported that a resale certificate had been issued for 35 Spring Hill Lane, and the new homeowner, Katonya Hughey, is expected to close at the end of April.

Rob agreed to contact Thiriaya Mahdi Wagner to let her and Susan True know to schedule a welcome visit.  Laurrie will put a welcome notice on the web site in May.
Committees / Vendors:  

Walter reported that Green Machine increased their quote slightly for fixing the damaged irrigation controller heads, from $1,300 to $1,400.  The Board agreed to authorize the new amount, and Walter will schedule the repair and turning on the water for later this month.

It was reported that Central CT fertilized the common areas at the beginning of April.

Patrick spoke with Bartlett Tree and confirmed we have the 2008 contracts for soil management and pest control (as needed) in effect.  He will schedule an inspection of the landscape trees with Bartlett for early May, possibly with Laurrie, depending on the date.  

Bartlett has advised that the new trees do not need any more mulch this year, but the existing mulch should be pulled away from the trunks, and the mulch circles expanded.  It was recommended that Jane from Dynamic Landscaping be included in the inspection of the trees with Bartlett, to better understand how they should be mulched.  Our budget allocates $1,000 for mulching “services” this year, even if we don’t actually purchase more material.  Walter will call Jane to let her know what services we need, and to ask her to participate in the inspection with Bartlett.

Patrick will follow up on Bloomfield concerts as a summer neighborhood event.  Patrick will also call the catch basin cleaning companies for estimates for later this year. 

Next Meeting

Because of a schedule conflict, the next meeting will be moved from May 21 to May 29, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at Thompson’s, 82 Arrowwood Lane.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Report of the Treasurer – April, 2008 

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
Maintenance Fees
All homeowners are current through the first quarter except the four ongoing delinquencies described below. There are, however, late fees totaling $65 due from three homeowners who were late in payment of first quarter fees. These amounts were included in the second quarter bills.

Bills for second quarter maintenance fees were mailed on March 31 and April 2. As of April 14, payments for the second quarter have been received from 24 homeowners.

Delinquent Accounts
Certified mail letters were mailed to three homeowners with past due amounts on February 23 indicating payment is due by March 25 or accounts will be turned over to collection. The certified return receipt was received from only one of the three homeowners (11 Spring Hill Lane). The other two certified mail letters were returned by the post office as undeliverable. All three accounts have been turned over to Prestige Collection for further handling. The total amount due from these homeowners is $4,260.

Distribution of funds to creditors as a result of the bankruptcy settlement for the homeowner at 13 Quail Run Lane is expected within the next 90 days. Meanwhile, a new outstanding balance exists as payment for the first quarter maintenance fee has not been received. The amount currently owed to the association is $455.

Status of Association Finances
The current balance in the three association bank accounts is as follows:
Checking account


$10,509.68

Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    6,060.98

Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    6,739.99








$23,310.65

The association is operating within budget for all budget categories. The 2008 budget includes contributions of $4,500 to the Reserve Fund and $4,800 to the Capital Expenditures Fund during the year. The transfer to the Reserve Fund will be made during April, and the transfer for the Capital Expenditures Fund will be made later in the year.

Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on March 17 total $3,674.46. An exhibit showing all individual payments will be distributed at the April 16th Board meeting. 

Income Tax Return

The annual federal income tax return was filed by the association’s accountant on March 16. There was no tax due. The association has a prior year credit of $115 which will be carried over and applied to next year’s tax. 

Payment of $950 was made to the accountant on March 25 for preparation of the tax return and the association’s financial statements for 2007.
Resale Certificates

A resale certificate was issued to the homeowner at 35 Spring Hill Lane (Frank Wang). The sale is scheduled to close by April 30 or earlier. The new owner is Katonya Hughey.

Prepared and submitted by: 

Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
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